GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT

Regular Meeting ----- January 10, 1991

The meeting was called to order by the Vice-ATTENDANCE Chairman, Gary Wilson, at 7:00 A.M. at the District office. Other Board members present were James Walker, John Groo, Dave Maki, Bobbie Domenick and Karl Tangren.

Special Service District members present were Gary Wilson, Bill McDougald, George White and Dan Holyoak.

Others present were Dale Pierson and Roberta Highland.

After calling for additions or corrections to the MINUTES minutes of the meeting of December 6, 1990, and hearing none, the Chair declared the minutes approved as circulated to the Board.

Dale reported the Cemetery well had been acidized CEMETERY WELL a year ago, and still did not produce more than 150 gpm. REPAIRS That well had historically been rated for 450 gpm, and the Board needs to decide whether to try to develop water or to scale down the pump. The pump is oversized for the amount of water being produced. Bill McDougald had suggested mineralization might have taken place in the rock surrounding the well, or it could have sanded up. Gary had talked with Horace Beeman, who had suggested to pull the pump and put a piece of pipe down to see if the well has sanded back in to the level of the turbine. If that is so, Beeman feels the well is gone. After a discussion of possible conditions and the history of the well and other wells in the area, it was suggested by Bill McDougald the well be re-drilled. The Board agreed by consensus to have Horace check for resanding, and to have Dale ask him for an estimate for drilling a new well near the site.

Other Board members were asked if they had any WATER PROSPECTS other items. Dan asked about water prospects. Dale stated just before the last storm we were 67% of normal, and if all stays at the same rate of moisture as 1948, there should be about 90% of normal available for the irrigation season. There is about 100 AF more water in the lake than at the same time last year.

Pumping charges were discussed and Dan asked about DALTON USE Neal Dalton's over use. Dan asked if there is going to be a need to pump water this year, and if so, are the pumping charges going to be on the same basis. Dale pointed out it is a Board decision to pump additional water and these decisions can be changed each season. Whether or not customers will opt to pump their own water rather than purchasing

water was discussed.

Gary asked about the Environmental Impact Study on EIS STUDY Mill Creek. Dale brought out his copy for examination.

Walker asked when the pumping of wells had started PUMPING TO MIC Dale consulted his records and stated Shoemaker Well had been pumped in April. Walker questioned the readings, as MIC records did not agree with Piersons' and Byrnes . It was suggested Pierson, Byrnes and Turnedge meet and compare their figures.

Dale reported he had talked to Armstrong Consult- SVW&SID CULIants on Tuesday, and found that Bedke's plan did not serve NARY WATER LINE all the area necessary for fire prevention. Adding this additional line will cause the main be up-sized and will cause additional costs.

Gary asked about the butterfly valves, and Dale VALVES ON IRRI-reported that those valves will have to be replaced. He GATION LINE reported he has talked to Plumbers Supply, and they are going to give us the valves at their cost. The question was asked if a gate valve could be substituted. The answer was

Vice-Chairman

The meeting adjourned at 3:00 A.M.

ADJOURNMENT

ATTEST:

Dale Pierson, Sec'y/Treas.